Regular Meetings


The HAL5 Executive Committee meets weekly for an hour every Thursday from Noon to 1 PM.  We meet at a local restaurant (Country Buffet restaurant near Madison Square Mall, Huntsville) which does not get overly crowded at lunch time (so we do not have to wait for a table).  We usually have an attendance between 6 and 10, and few drive more than 20 minutes each way.  At those meetings, we exchange mail from new members, donors, suppliers (bills), and other sources (NSS chapter newsletters, NSS headquarters mailings, other space-related mailings).  We also report on the status of chapter membership, bank accounts, and outstanding bills.  We then discuss upcoming events and planned expenses (e.g., monthly programming, bimonthly newsletters, conferences, etc.).  We then discuss upcoming HALO events and planned expenses (e.g., motor firings, balloon launches, rockoon missions, school visits, exhibits, articles for magazines, etc.).  As time allows, we also discuss possible future local and regional activities.  The meetings are open to current and prospective HAL5 members, and work well as a recruiting tool.  They are also a good place to meet with outside visitors and other special guests.





Special Events in January 1999


Sent out an 8-page membership renewal issue of HAL5 newsletter to 56 expired HAL5 members and 72 others (past HAL5 members and current local NSS members).  Included forms for membership renewal (see flyer on page AR~6d, 33 signed up in 1st quarter, 13 included donations), and for donating a subscription to a local school (see flyer on page AR~6e, 2 signed up).


HAL5 public lecture on “The Artemis Project: A Private Trip to the Moon” with guest speaker Mr. Boise Pearson, President of Artemis Society International (see flyer on page AR~6f).  Had 22 attendees.





Special Events in February 1999


HAL5 promotes Project HALO during the opening weekend of October Sky, the movie based on the Homer Hickam novel Rocket Boys.  HALO exhibit feature actual HALO SL-2 rocket hardware is set up in lobby of Hollywood 16 movie theater complex for three days (Friday through Sunday), including during a gala event on Friday night sponsored by the Huntsville Art League.  Hand out over 1000 flyers for upcoming HALO talk as well as HALO Information Kits and other materials.  Talk with 100s of people and get “promises” from at least 50 people.


HAL5 public lecture on “Rocket Boys: The Next Generation” featuring the leaders of the Project HALO team (see flyer on page AR~6g).  Despite massive publicity and “promises” (including one reporter), had only 19 attendees (and no reporters).





Special Events in March 1999


Sent out an 8-page March/April issue of HAL5 newsletter to 31 renewed/new HAL5 members, 2 subscribers, and 17 freebies (NSS HQ, 10 SE NSS chapters, Region 5 Director and Chapters Organizer, and 4 NSS newsletter exchanges).  Also included a copy of the registration flyer/form for the 1999 ISDC.


HAL5 public lecture on “MagLifter: Boosting Launch Vehicles with Magnets” with guest speaker Mr. Joe T. Howell, Deputy Director of Advanced Systems at the NASA Marshall Space Flight Center (see flyer on page AR~6h).  Due to late notice, had only 10 attendees.





Special Events in April 1999


No HAL5 monthly program due to lack of topic and speaker.





Special Events in May 1999


HAL5 put out some flyers at the HATS Technical and Business Exhibition/Symposium (TABES). 2 HAL5 members attend the presentation of the HATS Professional of the Year Award for HAL5 to Gene Young.


No HAL5 monthly program due to conflict with 1999 ISDC.


Greg Allison, Ronnie Lajoie, Gordon Woodcock, and Bill Brown attend the 1999 ISDC in Houston, Texas.  Ronnie and Gordon participated in a 3-day NSS Strategic Planning Workshop.  Ronnie also chaired his last Chapters’ Assembly meeting.  Greg led a 2-day Foundry project workshop, assisted by Bill Brown.  Ronnie received an NSS Chapters Special Merit Award for “outstanding performance and lasting contribution to the Chapters Assembly.”  HAL5 received an NSS Chapter Excellence Award for its ongoing endeavors.





Special Events in June 1999


HAL5 Elections and Pizza Night, including a HAL5 Strategic Planning session.  Had only 10 attendees due to late notice.





Special Events in July 1999


Sent out a 12-page May/June issue (very late) of HAL5 newsletter to 42 renewed/new HAL5 members, 2 subscribers, and 17 freebies (NSS HQ, 10 SE NSS chapters, Region 5 Director and Chapters Organizer, and 4 NSS newsletter exchanges).


HAL5 hosts the first “Southeast Space Summit” on July 17 and 18 at the Holiday Inn Research Park in Huntsville, Alabama.  Only leaders and members of Region 5 and nearby NSS chapters were invited.  Had total of 19 attendees, including 11 from HAL5, 6 from NSS Atlanta, and 2 from Middle Tennessee.  Late email notice, distance, and schedule conflicts prevented many Region 5 chapters from participating.  Nevertheless, the event was deemed a success as much information was shared between chapters.  Another summit is planned for autumn of 2000.


No HAL5 monthly program due to conflict with Southeast Space Summit and switch to holding Program Nights from the 4th Wednesday of the month to the 1st Thursday of the month.





Special Events in August 1999


HAL5 public lecture on “The International Space Station: Our Next Home in Space,” with guest speaker Mr. Scott Motz, ISS Space Systems Engineer at the Boeing Company (see flyer on page AR~6i).  Had 21 attendees.





Special Events in September 1999


HAL5 public lecture on “Capacitive Propulsion: Is this Anti-Gravity?,” with guest speaker Mr. Jeffrey A. Cameron, HAL5 member and “Physicist and Inventor in the Victorian Era Tradition” (see flyer on page AR~6j).  With the help of an advertised “live demonstration” had 55 attendees, HAL5’s highest attendance since the 1993 ISDC.





�
Special Events in October 1999


Sent out a 12-page July/August issue (extremely late) of HAL5 newsletter to 45 renewed/new HAL5 members, 4 subscribers, and 17 freebies (NSS HQ, 10 SE NSS chapters, Region 5 Director and Chapters Organizer, and 4 NSS newsletter exchanges).


HAL5 public lecture on “Aerospace Planes: A New Technical Arena for the Home Builder,” with guest speaker Dr. John A. Bossard, HAL5 member and Ph.D. in mechanical engineering (see flyer on page AR~6k).  Had 30 attendees.


Sent out an 12-page September/October issue of HAL5 newsletter to 45 renewed/new HAL5 members, 4 subscribers, and 17 freebies (NSS HQ, 10 SE NSS chapters, Region 5 Director and Chapters Organizer, and 4 NSS newsletter exchanges).


HAL5 member Ronnie Lajoie ran Publicity for NASFA’s science fiction convention “Constellation XVIII” during Halloween weekend.  Attendance finally topped 300, creating a net positive profit for first time in years.





Special Events in November 1999


HAL5 public lecture on “The Amazing Sights of the Chandra X-Ray Telescope,” with guest speaker Mr. Ed Clark, retired NASA Marshall AXAF/Chandra Project Engineer (see flyer on page AR~6l).  Due to separate and confusing delays eventually to the 3rd Wednesday, had only 15 attendees.





Special Events in December 1999


HAL5 public lecture on “Commercial Biomedical Experiments in Space,” with guest speaker Dr. Marianne Lewis, former NASA Space Experiments Project Manager at the University of Alabama in Huntsville.  Despite a lack of publicity, had 20 attendees.


HAL5 Christmas Party at the home of member John Bossard.  Due to late notice, had only about 10 attendees, not all at the same time, and lots of delicious food, drink, and dessert.


Sent out an 12-page November/December issue of HAL5 newsletter to 47 renewed/new HAL5 members, 5 subscribers, and 17 freebies (NSS HQ, 10 SE NSS chapters, Region 5 Director and Chapters Organizer, and 4 NSS newsletter exchanges).
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